Moffat County Board of Public Health
1198 W Victory Way
Craig, CO 81625

December 31, 2024
10:00 am

In attendance: Tony Bohrer, Chair; Melody Villard, Vice-Chair; Donald Broom, Board Member; Erin Miller;
Becky Copeland; Heather Brumblow

Commissioner Behrer called the meeting to order at 10 am.

Agenda Items ~ Topic:

» Becky Copeland:
e STI Clinic Update

The first STI Testing Clinic was held on November 19th. Due to lack of advertising, no one showed up.
The next clinic will be held on February 16, from 12-4 pm in the Public Health office. They will advertise
more and also work with the college. There has been a recent uptick in STI's in Moffat County. The
clinic will be a good informational and treatment resource.

® Proctored Testing for Food Safety Update

March 1%, 2025 a state law goes into effect that any facility that supplies/prepares/serves food has to
have a certified Food Safety manager on every shift. Department of Public Health has brought the
proctored testing to this area (Moffat/Routt/Rio Blanco), otherwise they would have to go te Grand
Junction. The first class/testing session was offered on December 9 & 10 and a second session will be
offered in Fehruary. They are trying to “amp” it up prior to the March 1% deadline, but will still continue
to offer it after that,

® Gun Grant Update

Deparrment of Public Health received a new gun safety grant in the amount of $96,000. This will be put
towards the purchase of gun safes, lock boxes, hunter safety courses and concealed carry classes.
Copeland stated that they have had problems with the Post Office, getting the safes and other boxes
delivered. They are trying to come up with a solution.

® KITE Program Update
The KITE (Kindergarten Immunization Training & Engagement) Program will begin on January 6t

The Department of Public Health had been asked to participate in this program by CU/Anschutz
Medical Campus to develop campaigns geared to frontier/rural communities.
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e (Credible Minds Launch

This is a behavioral/mental health on-line platform for Rio Blanco/Moffat/Routt counites. It provides
mental health services on-demand and lists resources available in the area.

> Heather Brumblow:

e Finance Update

- They are half way through the fiscal year and everything is on track

- Asof July, they still had three COVID grants left. At this point, they have approximately $22,000 left in

the last one.

There was further discussion about what to do with the mail situation.
The next quarterly meeting will be March 25. 2025 - 10 am

Meeting adjourned at 10:14 am
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Erin Miller, Deputy Clerk and Recorder
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